Cemetery Minutes for May 14,2018

From: Diana Tuthill <frogtut@gmail.com>
Date: 05/29/2018 08:58PM
To:  Ona Chase <oniebugl@myfairpoint.net>

Cemetery Minutes for May 14,2018

Meeting called to order at 9:30 A.M.

Attendees: Ona Chase, Bruce Tuthill and Diana Tuthill

The minutes from April 30,2018 were voted on and accepted.

Flags were paild for and will be placed in the cemeteries this coming Monday.

Twin States Monuments Will be placing a monument in Bunker Hill cemetery per Sylvia Rogers
request.

The commission paid over $1000 for advertisements for bids this year. Once we receive a
bill it will be paid immediately. The records will show we overspent but that isn’t the
case as we have approximately $7553 in the account

Jonathan Tuthill from Restorative Justice joined us and talked about volunteers to help
clean up the cemeteries. They will provide supervision. Questions regarding insurance
requirements came up and Jonathan will check on his end while Ona will check with VLTC and

the select board. He will require some kind of schedule from the commissioners to be able
to plan ahead. Workers could be available by June 1. We will get back in touch with him,

Green Mountain Mowing is willing to cut brush at $40.

Cy Benoit is willing to cut trees if we mark the ones we want gone. Will work with us on
cost.

Temporarily adjourned at 10:15 AM and reconvening at 10:30 at Bunker Hill.

Shannon and Jerry Murphy walked the tree line with us. With their agreement we marked
several trees that need to come down or just be trimmed back. We will wait until fall to
start cutting. The Murphy ‘s will remove the wood and help with clean up. Very willing and
enthusiastic about helping with this project.

Matt Braden is the other land owner that abuts the cemetery and the Murphy ‘s land. The
Murphy ‘s are in contact with the family and will tell them about the trees.

Adjourned at 11:30 A.M.
Respectfully submitted:

Ona Chase, Chairman

Bruce Tuthill, Commissioner

Diana Tuthill, Secretary




